

天后中英文幼稚園

全面復課安排

1. 教育局於早前宣佈全港學校可分階段、有秩序地逐步安排學生恢復面授課堂,原則上實 施半日上課。而本園已按教育局指引,現將於3月9日(星期二)安排全校學生恢復上課, 上課時間如下:

	,如时时间	放學時間
年級	上課時間	
K1	9:00	11:00
K2		11:30
		12:00
K3		

- 2. 在這段期間,學校已全面清潔及消毒校舍,並已促請全校教職員、校巴/保姆車司機及 保姆加強衛生防疫措施,確保個人及學校環境衞生。此外,學校也要求所有服務學生 的員工(包括校車及保姆車司機,以及隨車人員)每天回校前量度體溫。任何教職員 如有發燒,均不可回校。
- 3. 學校會盡力保持校園衞生及保障學生的健康,希望在復課後,學生能在安全的環境下, 逐漸回復正常的校園學習生活。惟鑑於 2019 冠狀病毒病的疫情仍可能有變化,學校會 繼續密切留意有關情況,家長亦需密切注意教育局及學校的最新公布。
- 4. 要讓學生在清潔和安全的環境下學習,家長及同學們的合作至為重要。我們懇請家長 除了加強家居衞生外,還嚴格落實下列措施:
 - 4.1 留意子女的健康狀況,如出現病徵,尤其發燒,切勿上學,並立即求醫;
 - 4.2 每天上課前為子女量度體溫,並每天填寫由本校提供的「量度體溫記錄表」(表格 A),簽署後由學生帶回學校;
 - 4.3 為防感染,請學生每天上學時包括乘坐校車、保姆車或其他交通工具必須戴上口 罩, 並帶備紙巾。
 - 4.4 上課後,家長一經證實有以下情況,請即時致電 24622949 通知本校,以便校方採 取應變措施及通知教育局:
 - (a) 學生證實染上 2019 冠狀病毒病
 - (b) 學生被衞生署界定為 2019 冠狀病毒病確診個案的「密切接觸者」
- 5. 希望在各方努力下,我們早日走出疫情陰霾,師生及家長都儘快回復正常健康的生活!

此致 貴家長



天后中英文幼稚園啟 二零二一年三月五日



Regina Coeli Anglo-Chinese Kindergarten

Arrangements of Class Resumption

Dear Parents,

1. The Education Bureau announced before that schools in Hong Kong can resume classes and should only provide half-day classes by phases in a gradual and orderly manner. Classes in our school will resume according to the following schedule on 9th March (Tuesday):

Class	Start Time	Leave Time
K1	9:00	11:00
K2		11:30
K3		12:00

- 2. During this period, our school has thoroughly cleaned and disinfected the school premises. We have urged all staff members, including (our teachers, cooks, school workers, school bus drivers and nanny) to step up precautionary measures to maintain personal hygiene and environmental hygiene of the school. Besides, we will also request all the staff who have contacts with our students, including (our teachers, cooks, school workers, school bus drivers and nanny), to take their temperature before going to school. If they have fever, they must not return to school.
- 3. We will maintain the environmental hygiene of our school premises as far as we can to safeguard the health of our students. We hope that, after class resumption, students can return to school and enjoy their learning in a safe environment. However, we are mindful of the rapidly changing nature of the COVID-19 pandemic, our school will keep in view the latest development, and parents should pay close attention to any latest announcements of our school as well as the EDB.
- 4. Cooperation from parents and students are important for us to maintain a clean and safe environment. We call on your support to step up environmental hygiene in the household, and, on top of that, implement the following measures strictly:
 - 4.1 Pay attention to the health condition of your child. He / She should stay away from school.
 - 4.2 Take your child's temperature before he/she goes to school every day. Fill in the "Temperature Record Sheet" (Form A) provided by our school and sign on it. Your child should return the completed sheet to us daily.
 - 4.3 To prevent infection, please ask your child to wear a mask (also applicable when taking school buses, nanny vans or other transportation) and bring tissue every day.
 - 4.4 After the class resumption, you are requested to notify our school at 24622649 immediately in case of any of the following situations, to facilitate our prompt action in taking contingency measures and informing the EDB:
 - (a) your child has been confirmed infection of COVID-19, or
 - (b) your child has been classified as "close contact of an infected person" with COVID-19
- 5. With concerted efforts contributed by different parties, we look forward to overcoming the adversities of the pandemic so that students, teachers and parents can resume normal living and healthy life.

